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Worthy Brother Knights,

IMPORTANT DATES:

Firstly, our District Deputy Organizational meeting will be held on 

Saturday, June 26, 2021 from 8:30 am till Noon. We will have a 

representative from Supreme at this meeting, so would appreciate 

100% participation. Speaking of District Deputies, we are still in need 

of replacements for Moe Noel and Elijah LaChance. Moe is stepping 

down after many years of faithful service and Elijah is now the State 

Advocate. 

If you know of anyone who would be willing to take on these responsibilities, please let the current 

DD and myself know.  The form is due to Supreme by June 1st, so we need to act quickly on this and I 

do not want to send in the form with blank spaces. Thank you.

Secondly, we have moved the date for the Installation of State Officers to Sunday, August 15 th, 2021

at St. Joseph’s Cathedral in downtown Burlington. The main reason for this change is that it was 

always the hottest day of the year when we did this in July. We are hoping that August will treat us 

better. It would be appreciated if we had a good showing of Knights for this and a color corps as well.



Thirdly, the Supreme Convention was scheduled for the first week of August in Denver, Colorado this 

year and due to the pandemic, it was cancelled for the second year in a row. There will be a virtual 

convention as they did last year.

MEMBERSHIP:

As our first fraternal year draws to a close, I am grateful and appreciative of ALL the work, fraternal, 

charitable and financial that all the Councils have been involved in. Over three years ago, I made a 

plea for help at the State Convention for the Ultrasound Mobile Unit, sponsored by all the Knights of 

Columbus in Vermont. Admittedly, in the beginning it was a struggle, but I am honored to tell you all 

that we have met our goal and then some. The extra money that was donated will be given to Aspire 

Together once we have the van fully paid for. Fr. Tim will have more to say regarding Aspire Together 

in this newsletter.

Our goal for membership for the fraternal year is still 80 and we are still shy of about 20. I want to 

thank all those Knights, especially Ed Nuttall, our State Membership Director for keeping me on point 

and in the correct direction for obtaining new membes. Now that the Church’s are being re-opened, 

what better time to ask a Catholic gentleman to join our ranks?

SUMMER TIME:

I know a good number of Councils take part if not all of the summer off to spend time with family and 

friends. Due to the pandemic and the fact that most Councils were being attended virtually, I’d like to 

ask you to reconsider taking the summer off and meet in person to prepare your Council for the 

upcoming fraternal year. Have your calendars available to set your goals not only for members, but for 

charitable works as well.

CULTURE OF LIFE:

The State Council is still in need of either a couple or an individual to take over the chairmanship of 

the Culture of Life Program. If you know of anyone who would be interested, please let me know.

VERMONT CATHOLIC:

Please take note of the latest issue of Vermont Catholic which should be mailed at the end of June. 

Once again, the State Council took out an ad for the Knights of Columbus. I want to thank Chris 

Poirier once again for putting this ad together.

STATE DIRECTORY:

For all Grand Knights, either in their continued role or recently elected; please send the following 

information to Tom Herbst, who will again be putting the State Directory together. Tom will need the 

Grand Knights name, address, phone number and email as well as the Financial Secretary, the Council 

Chaplain and what day and place your Council meets. This is very important for the State Secretary to 

send out the invoices for 1st and 2nd half per capita. Please send this information to Tom by August 1st. 

Thank you.



DEACON TOM COONEY:

On a more somber note, please keep the family of Deacon Tom Cooney in your prayers as Tom died 

last week, at home, after suffering a major heart attack. “Eternal Rest grant unto him O Lord, and let 

perpetual light shine upon him.”

FUTURE MEETINGS:

As your State Deputy, I would appreciate your inviting me to your Council meetings, whether virtual 

or in person. A few Councils have been doing this and when time permits, I will join the meeting, at 

times as a guest and other times as the State Deputy. Please keep those invites coming!

NEW FRATERNAL YEAR:

Once again I want to thank all of you for your vote in allowing me to be your State Deputy for a 

second term. As I told most of you last year when Ed and I made an official visit, I want the State 

Council to be as transparent as possible. If you have any concerns or questions, please do not be shy 

and let me know what’s on your mind. If I do not know the answer, I will get the information from 

Supreme for you. We are here for you and we want to support you and your Council.

Vivat Jesus

Fraternally,

Steve Shover

State Deputy



Dear Brothers in Christ,

I am honored by the reception of the 2021 Anchor Award from the Vermont State 

Council! I thank Council 7525 for their nomination. And I must say, since the major 

project which supposedly entitled me to this honor and recognition was the Vermont 

Knights for Life program, I guess it’s time I get back to work on it!

“Vermont Knights for Life” began in January 2020 as an initiative of the Vermont State 

Council, making good on our pledge to buy a van for Aspire Together's mobile 

ultrasound program aspirations. I was also happy to produce by our efforts, in 2020, 

posters and publicity for all the Pro-Life centers and clinics in the state. The date 

“2020” was originally attached to this program, but now we can pray that an 

appropriate legacy can be made for many years to come.

The State Council has already reached its ultrasound van fundraising goal for “Vermont 

Knights for Life.” This is old news, but we still rejoice in it, and thank all the local 

councils that pitched in generously from their council funds. The intended mobile 

ultrasound program is moving forward, despite so many logistical hurdles and delays 

over the past 18 months. We expect that it be August or September before the Supreme 

Council donates for the ultrasound machine to equip the mobile clinic when it become 

fully equipped. Those who feel called to do so might join me in giving regular personal 

support to Aspire Together. (For more on that, 

see https://ubipetrusvt.com/knights4life/mobile-ultrasound-fund/). A personal invitation 

from me was mailed to all our brother Knights in the northwest part of the state, and I 

am grateful that some brothers have already made personal contributions.

AND, for the other part of the “legacy” that we hope to see from Knights for Life, I 

include here a draft picture of our updated POSTER for Vermont churches (both 

Catholic and ecumenical). Let us pray that the omission of “2021” or any other date on 

this poster, will be an apt sign of long-lasting effects!

God bless you!

Father Timothy Naples

https://ubipetrusvt.com/knights4life/mobile-ultrasound-fund/




STATE SECRETARY’S CORNER
June 2021

Dear Brother Knights!

Thank you to all the councils and individual Knights who participated in our 2nd virtual State 

Convention (VT 123rd State Convention)!  While the meeting itself covered most of our topics at a 

remarkably high level, there was limited amount of time for additional discussions on many important 

updates and topics.  Council delegates and members have been encouraged to read thru the State 

Convention reports 'offline'.   We expect and will plan for an in-person state convention next fraternal 

year (2021-2022) where we may renew our friendships, show support for one another and our councils 

and cover more projects and topics of course.  Our State Deputy will send that information asap so we 

can plan it in our calendars for next spring.

Well, I have completed my first year as your State Secretary.   The 'paperwork' required for the State 

Secretary position was surprising high... invoices, vouchers, bills, etc. but very manageable.     I did 

not visit many councils as state secretary and will be changing that in our next fraternal year.   I am 

down to one remaining child in the house so hopefully that gives me a little more time to visit you and 

your councils.

From an administration perspective, I strongly ask that you assure our PSD Tom Herbst Jr. has all 

updated information of your council officers so he may update our State Directory.  I live by that 

directory when it comes to emails/contact information when sending 1st and 2nd half per capita 

invoices, Intellectual Disability disbursement checks as well as other correspondences and 

reimbursements, so we need our directory to be accurate.

Please see my FY 2020-2021 reports from the State Convention (All Grand Knights, DDs and 

Delegates should have the reports).  I included our total amount raised for Camp O'Hagan, charities, 

expenses, etc.

To date, we have one council that still has an outstanding 2nd half per capita invoice (Council 13574) 

and one council with an outstanding invoice for Liability Insurance (Council 232)

God Bless and Vivat Jesus!

Jim Michael (State Secretary)



Fr. Lance W. Harlow, Chaplain for DeGoesbriand Council #279

Fr. Lance W. Harlow, Chaplain for DeGoesbriand Council #279, and founder of 

The St. Nicholas Project which is an association of Catholics who support the 

charitable work of the Kurn Hattin Homes for Children with material and financial 

donations, has provided this update. The St. Nicholas Project is currently 

conducting a fun spring "fundraiser" with the sale of flower and herb seeds. They 

are available by a donation. If you are interested in some spring planting and 

helping the children's home, please contact him at: lwharlow@sover.net, or 

Laura Duquette (outreach co-ordinator) at lauraduquette23@hotmail.com. 

Or, call the Cathedral of St. Joseph (802) 658-4333. To keep updated on The St. 

Nicholas Project, please visit his website: www.thestnicholasproject.com or 

watch the YouTube channel: The St. Nicholas Project. Fr. Harlow is grateful for 

the wonderful support the Knights of Columbus Councils have provided to help 
the boys and girls at Kurn Hattin. You are saving lives!!

Worthy Grand Knights, Faithful Navigators, Financial Secretaries, 

and Faithful Comptrollers,

It’s that time of the year again when Councils and Assemblies are 

electing their Officers for the upcoming Fraternal Year. After your 

elections please complete either the Council Officer Form or the 

Assembly Officer Form. This information will be used to 

complete The Vermont State Directory. Please complete the form 

and send back to me at therbstj@gmail.com Please either type 

on the form or print legibly. If you have any questions please let 

me know.

Fraternally,

Thomas Herbst, Jr., IPSD, DM

mailto:lwharlow@sover.net
mailto:lauraduquette23@hotmail.com
http://www.thestnicholasproject.com/
mailto:therbstj@gmail.com






Campaign for People 
with 

Intellectual Disabilities

Brother Knights
Now that the Covid-19 regulations have come to a 

possible end, we need to start planning your Campaign 
for People with Intellectual Disabilities campaign.

I have a good amount pf tootsie rolls available to be 
delivered for when you need them. All you need to do is 

JUST let me know
When you are planning your event. 

As I mentioned in the letters sent out and put in the 
previous newsletters, You have until the end of October 
to host this event. There should be no excuse for your 

Council not having a Campaign for People with 
Intellectual Disabilities. All it takes is just ONE day or 

more if you need.

I ASK THAT YOU CONSIDER HAVING THIS EVENT.

YOU MAY REACH ME AT:
Noelmaurice22gmail.com

Or
802-274-5904

LET’S MAKE THIS HAPPEN 







Condolences & Prayers
For our Brother Knight

Greg Wilcox, St John Paul II Council 10417, Milton. Age 50,

He became a knight a year ago, on 4-16-20 through the on-line exemplification 

along with two of his brothers-in-law.

Sir Knight Deacon Thomas Cooney ,Fr. Boivin Council #5041, 

Morrisville. Age 76, 41 years of service.

Sir Knight Richard T. Bonner Sullivan Council 2628, Springfield.

Age 82, 54 Years of service. Past Grand Knight, Former District Deputy,

A memorial Mass will be celebrated , June 12th, 2021 at 11:00 A.M. at ST. 

MARY`S church , 10 Pleasant Street, Springfield, Vt.

Who passed away last month

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under 

https://epitemnein-epitomic.blogspot.com/2012/12/the-christian-cross-and-discipline.html


Vocations

On Saturday June 19, 2021, Deacon Robert Murphy will be ordained to the priesthood and Mr. 

Gregory Caldwell will be ordained to the transitional diaconate by Bishop Christopher Coyne at 

St Joseph Cathedral.. Please pray for them.

The future of our church in Vermont is directly tied to people answering God’s call to a religious 

vocation. Promoting vocations to the priesthood and religious life are high priorities of the Knights of 

Columbus. As Knights, we pledge assistance to the Church by financial and moral aid through our 

Refund Support Vocations Program (RSVP). We should plan programs to promote vocations awareness 

to young people as well as council members and their families. 

RSVP allows councils and assemblies to “adopt” one or more seminarians or postulants and provide 

them with financial assistance and moral support.

The intent of RSVP is to demonstrate support for individual seminarians. RSVP support is not solely 

financial aid, and councils are asked not to base their support on the financial needs of the seminarian. 

All seminarians are worthy of support through RSVP by virtue of the fact that they are discerning a 

religious vocation, not because of their financial situation.

Please remember that with RSVP, Knights provide more than financial support; members write 

letters to the seminarians or postulants, sponsor dinners for them, invite them to join the council 

and, most importantly, pray for vocations.

I ask that all of our councils work with me as your State Vocations Director to ensure the proper 

and complete implementation of the RSVP program to ensure that every seminarian sponsored 

by the diocese is included in the RSVP program. 

Please contact me for information on a seminarian or seminarians to support or men and women who 

are novices or postulants in religious orders or religious communities.

You can E-mail me at gfbean44@yahoo.com Or call at 862-8581. Also if you have given financial 

support to a seminarian for the year (July 1, 2020- June 30, 2021) and have not sent me a copy, please 

send me a copy of form 2863 (RSVP form) .

”Vocations are Everybody's Business” Pray for Vocations.

Vivat Jesus

Jerry Bean, PSD, FDM

State Vocations Director





I ask that you consider helping this Council with this new 
Project as they work to be more active.





On April 16, 2021, Morrisville Knights of Columbus Council 5041 presented Lamoille Community Food Share 

and Johnson Food Shelf each with a check for $2,000 made possible by donations of Most Holy Name of Jesus 

Parish parishioners, Social Action Ministry and Morrisville Knights of Columbus Council 5041. From Left, Cliff 

Randall, Grand Knight, Cathy Fuller, Johnson Food Shelf manager, Kevin Carter, Lamoille Community Food 

Share manager, and R. Michael Noonan, Deputy Grand Knight. On April 17, the council held a takeout Steak 

Dinner following 4:00 Mass and saw a profit of over $900. By coupling the proceeds of the dinner and some late 

arriving donations to the cause, the council will be able to present another $1000 check to each food shelf soon.

Fr. Boivin Council 5041
Morrisville

Long-Term Care Plans Offer Peace of Mind 

Since its addition to the Order’s product portfolio in 2000, long-term care (LTC) insurance has provided the 

Knights of Columbus with an excellent opportunity to further serve members and their families. And, for our 

long-term care policy holders in the United States, there’s an added bonus. 

It’s called “Provider Pathway,” a program offering access to a network of long-term care providers at discounted 

rates. The network includes discounts on products, such as hearing aids, diabetic supplies, personal emergency 

response systems, and durable medical equipment, as well as skilled nursing facilities, assisted living, and adult 

day care. 

Eligibility for participation in this program is open to Knights of Columbus long-term care insurance 

policyholders, their spouses, dependent children, parents and parents-in-law. Read that again. All providers 

are fully credentialed and meet state licensing requirements. 

If you haven’t yet spoken with me about long-term care insurance, you owe it to yourself to do so. There are a 

few decisions to make in choosing a “plan” — a comprehensive plan that covers care whether you’re at home or 

in a facility; daily benefit amounts and benefit durations (how much and how long it will last); and the length of 

the elimination period (waiting period) before it kick-in. 

Having a professionally trained agent ― and a brother Knight you can trust ― to help guide you through the 

process is yet another valuable benefit that comes with your membership. Take advantage of it; contact me 

today. 

David Giuliani

802-272-6009

david.giuliani@kofc.org





Holy Spiritual Blessings & Peace Reign

At 11th Monsignor Thomas J. Ball Open

The Celebration of The Holy Eucharist at Morning Sunrise

was the glorious way in which the 11th Annual Reverend 

Monsignor Thomas J. Ball Memorial Open began the day! 

Monsignor John McDermott and Father Dallas St. Peter 

were present at ‘The Altar of God’ bringing to the gathered congregation 

this ‘Gift of Gifts’ from Our Heavenly Father!

‘May the Sacrament we have received, O’ Lord, in 

Commemoration of Saint Isidore, sanctify our minds and 

hearts, that we may merit to be made sharers in the divine

nature. Through Christ Our Lord, Amen, Alleluia!’

~ Prayer After Communion, Saturday Morning, May 15th

An awesome day on the golf course! Splendid weather coupled 

with delicious food and beverages made for a peaceful walk in the park, 

while serving as an awesome event for our Seminarians!

With this year’s proceeds, the Knights of Columbus Saint Stephen’s

Council #2284 has contributed $114,000 to this most benevolent,

charitable fund! May the Peace of Our Heavenly Father reign……. 

“Please come Holy Spirit, and ignite ‘Your Children with the fire

of Your most wondrous Love’, for nothing is beyond Your power,”

remarked Worthy Grand Knight Gregory Clairmont. “Thank You for 

the privilege of being Your witnesses in the Vineyard of Life!”

The 2021 Championship Jesus Open Team with a blessed -14 under par 58 

belongs to Father Dallas St. Peter’s Family: Father Dallas, His Mom, 

Carol, and Brothers Travis and Hollis! Holy Congratulations!

“It was not you who chose Me, but I who chose you, and 

appointed you, to go and bear fruit that will remain, 

so that whatever you ask the Father in My Name, He may give you. 

This I command you: Love one another.”

~ Holy Gospel of Saint John 15:16-17

Special Thanks to All Our Priests & Seminarians, Sponsors, 

Players, Volunteers, Knights of Columbus and the Myriad of Angels who 

brought special graces from Heaven to this magical day!



Knights of Columbus Saint Stephen’s Council #2284’s Worthy Grand 

Knight Gregory Clairmont presenting a $500 Gift to Our Lady of 

Perpetual Help Radio Station Founder Donna McSoley in front of the 

Blessed Virgin Mary Saturday at the Jesus Open! From left to right: 

Past Worthy Treasurer George Ashline, Past Worthy Grand Knight 

Brian Senecal, Worthy Donna, Worthy Gregory and Worthy Deputy 

Grand Knight Gregory Bolger!

Saint Stephen’s Council #2284

Monsignor Thomas J Ball 
Memorial Open







Saint Stephen’s Council #2284

Blessings and Peace from the Salvation Army Headquarters in Downtown Burlington!

Beautiful Day for a Ballpark BBQ!!! Knights of Columbus Saint Stephen’s Council #2284 

provided a delicious ballpark barbecue for Our Brothers and Sisters in need last Tuesday! 

Saint Stephen’s has sponsored four scrumptious meals during the 2021 springtime season in 

Downtown Burlington!



Saint Stephen’s Council #2284
Knights of Columbus Saint Stephen’s Council #2284’s Worthy Brother Derek “John Madden” 

Fregeau broadcasting live at Schifilliti Little League Field that featured the Saint Francis Xavier 

School’s Golden Angels Baseball and Softball teams’ championship game!

Knights of Columbus Saint Stephen’s Council 

#2284’s Worthy Grand Knight Gregory Clairmont 

presents a $750 check to Saint Francis Xavier 

School Director of Development Robin McCormick, 

a co~sponsorship gift for the SFX School’s 

upcoming Fun Day activities!





Milton Degree team did the new degree at St Augustine May 27, 2021.

In the picture from left to right Mike Thompson (Charity & Unity Presenter), Ed Malila ( Presiding 

Officer), Dan Koevermann (2nd & 3rd candidate), Chris Lynch (New Member),

Stephen Page (2nd & 3rd candidate), Antony Sundar (New Member), Mike Rouleau (GK 399), Fr Julian 

Asucan, Roger Dickinson (Fraternity Presenter).

We prefaced the degree with a brief conversation About What the Knights Do and showed an Into the 

Breach Video titled Evangelist.

______________________________________________________

Knights of Columbus Saint Stephen’s 

Council 2284’s Worthy Grand Knight 

Gregory Clairmont presents a $668 Check 

to CYO Chairman Worthy Brother Jeffrey 

Brosseau for a new Saint Francis Xavier 

School playground basketball backboard! 

The SFX children are so appreciative of this 

wonderful improvement!



Brother Knights

I thank you for all of your articles and making this newsletter a success.

I ask that all of the District Deputies and Grand Knights to PLEASE forward 

this newsletter to all of your councils and members.

Send all articles to noelmaurice2@gmail.com

NEXT ISSUE WILL BE  JULY 1, 2021.

mailto:noelmaurice2@gmail.com

